

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC:	Donati	ons				
SUBMITTEI	BY:	Roberto J. Santos	of	Superintendent		
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:						
DATE ASSIC	SNED F	OR BOARD CONSIDERA	TION: Feb	ruary 1 <u>6, 2009</u>		

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to minutes.

The following are donations over \$1000

- 1. UISD Police Dept. K-9 unit received a donation of a cage valued at \$1,700.00 from Union Pacific Railroad.
- 2. Zaffirini Elementary School received a donation of \$1,050.00 from S.J. Zaffirini Elementary PTC.
- 3. Matias de Llano Elementary School Activity Fund received a donation of \$1,019.25 from the Matias de Llano PTC.
- 4. Matias de Llano Elementary School Principal's Account received a donation of \$2,704.88 from the Matias de Llano PTC.
- 5. Matias de Llano Elementary School Library received a donation of a television valued at \$3,300.00 from Mr. and Mrs. John Bruce.
- 6. Antonio Gonzalez Middle School received a donation of 50 used Dell computers valued at \$15,000.00 from the U.S. Border Patrol.
- 7. United High School Special Ed. Art Dept. received a donation of art items valued at \$4,950.00 from Rosa Linda Villarreal.
- 8. L.B.J. High School National Honor Society Club received a donation \$1,060.00 from the National Honor Society Parent Booster Club.
- 9. UISD Student Services Department received a total donation of \$1,700.00 from the Texas Gang Investigators Association to be awarded to the winners of the Fifth Annual Anti-Gang Poster Contest as follows: 2 \$500.00 for 1st Place Winners, 2 \$250.00 for 2nd Place winners and 2 \$100.00 for 3rd Place winners.
- 10. Lamar Bruni Vergara M.S. received a donation of two used large screen televisions valued at \$500.00 each for a total donation of \$1,000.00 from Ms. Lucy Gonzales (UISD employee)

The following are donations under \$1000

- 1. United High School Choir received a donation of \$250.00 from the WBCA.
- 2. L.B.J. High School Presidential Inauguration Crew received a donation of \$200.00 from Sunbelt Air Conditioning & Refrigeration.
- 3. L.B.J. High School parents of Sammy Guerrero (who lost his life two years ago) received a donation of a banner valued at \$50.87 from the LBJ Class of 2009.
- 4. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$75.00 from Guillermo and Angeles Abboud.
- 5. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$100.00 from Eduardo Salido.

6. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$50.00 from Carmen Santos.
 United South High School Stepper Team received a donation of \$50.00 from Bank of America. United South High School Mariachi Group received a donation of \$100.00 from Roylin Wilson. United South High School Boys Basketball Team received a donation of \$600.00 from News Laredo Hoops.
Grand Total: \$34,960.00
RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.
RATIONALE. Enclosed you will find the actaemnents that confede with the donations.
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact.
BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources.



Clemente Camarillo, Interim Chief of Police

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: United I.S.D., Police Department (K-9 Unit)

Re: Donation of Cage for the K-9 Unit

Date: February 11, 2009

Dear Mr. Santos:

The United I.S.D. Police Department K-9 Unit has received a cage donation from Union Pacific Railroad K-9 Unit on February 11, 2009. With the boards of approval we would like to accept the donation. The cage will go in our latest Ford Explorer. It's estimated values is in the amount of \$1,700.00. Thank you, for giving us the opportunity to share the joy of receiving a donation like this one. It will be greatly appreciated by our department and the K-9 Unit.

Regards,

Clemente Camarillo, Interim Chief of Police

Xc: Eddie Zuniga, Associate Superintendent



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

MEMO

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

winding Anna M. Wirsching

Principal

REF:

Acceptance of Donation

DATE:

January 16, 2009

We are pleased to inform you of the following donation by:

S.J. Zaffirini PTC Ck#1214 Dated: 12/12/08

This donation was for the amount of \$1,050.00 and was donated to be use for Christmas student incentives

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

Thank You.



DENT SCHOOL DISTRICT UNITED INDEPEN

Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Maria Elva Campos, Principal

Subject: Donations

Date: January 16, 2009

Matias de Llano Elementary P.T.C. donated \$1,019.25 to Matias de Llano Elementary Activity to pay for students Christmas parties, and donated \$2,704.88 to the Principal's account for staff Christmas Party.

A television valued to \$3,300.00 was donated by Mr. & Mrs. John Bruce to Matias de Llano Library.

We respectfully request that this items be placed on the next board meeting agenda for approval.







Roberto J, Santos Superintendent

MEMO

To:

Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

From:

Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal

Ref:

Acceptance of Donation

Date:

January 29, 2009

I am pleased to inform you of the following donation:

50 Computers

\$ 15,000.00

The US Border Patrol has donated 50 used Dell Computer to Antonio Gonzalez Middle School. These computers will be used in various math classrooms and to complete one of the campus labs. This contribution is greatly appreciated.

Thank you.

It is the policy of the United Independent School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex or handicap in its vocational programs, services or activities as required by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972; and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended.

Es norma de El Distrito Escolar United no discriminar por motivos de raza, color, origen national, sexo o impedimento, en sus programas, servicios o activades vocacionales, tal como lo requieren el Título VI de la Ley de Deprechos Civiles de 1964, según enmienda; el Título IX de las Emmiendas en la Educación, de 1972, y la Sección 504 de la Ley de Rehabilitación de 1973, según enmienda.



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto Santos, Supérintendent

From:

Alberto Aleman Jr., UHS Principal

Date

February 9, 2009

Subject:

Acceptance of Donation

United High School has received the following donations:

6/10/2008

Rosa Linda Villarreal

United H.S. Sp. Ed. Art Dept.

\$4,950.00 (Inventory)

01/26/09

WBCA

UHS Choir

\$250.00

We respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval by the board.

Your attention to this matter would be greatly appreciated.



June 10, 2008

U.I.S.D SP-ED Art Dept:

To whom it may concern:

After I closed Adams Ceramics I stayed with a large inventory.

Now I wish to donate my inventory of ceramic molds, brushes, books, decals and kiln furniture to U.I.S.D. High School SP-ED Art. Dept.

I have spent most of my life teaching children in ceramics and other areas as well. It is my love for children that leads me to give them to an organization that will continue to do this work.

I have found that by teaching children a love of art, we will give them something with which they can occupy their time and efforts.

Many years ago I learned this trade from Mrs. Dunham. It is only fitting that I return something to the very people she loved so well.

Please accept this donation of about \$4,950.00 for our youth,

Sincerely,

Rosa Linda Villarreal

409 Plymouth Lane

Laredo, Texas 78941

Mit Many



IT SCHOOL DISTRICT UNITED INDEPEN

Roberto J Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Maggie Martinez, Principal 271

Date: 1-14-09

Re:

Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to LBJ High School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval.

Sunbelt Air Conditioning & Refrigeration for donating \$200.00 to the Presidential Inauguration Crew of Lyndon B Johnson High School.

National Honor Society Parent Booster Club for donating \$1,006.00 to the LBJ National Honor Soceity Club.

The Class of 2009 for donating \$50.87 for the purchase of a banner to give to the parents of Sammy Guerrero who lost his life two years ago.

LBJ High School would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.

Thank you.





Sandra Cavazos
Executive Director for Student Services

To:

Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Sandra Cavazos, Executive Director of Student Services

Date:

January 26, 2009

Subject:

Donations

Student Services Department has received a monetary donation from the Texas Gang Investigators Association that will be awarded to the state winners of the Fifth Annual Anti-Gang Poster Contest on February 6, 2009. With the Board's approval we would like to graciously accept the following donation from:

THE TEXAS GANG INVESTIGATORS ASSOCIATION (Melissa Rendon)

2 - \$500.00 checks

1st Place Winners

2 - \$250.00 checks

2nd Place Winners

2 - \$100.00 checks

3rd Place Winners

Total Donation \$1,700.00

Cc: Enrique Rangel, Assistant Superintendent

Eddie Zuñiga, Associate Superintendent



Roberto Santos Superintendent

To:

Mr. Robert J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Annabel Castillo-Gomez, Principal & Castillo Gonez

Re:

Donation

Date:

January 15, 2009

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School received the following donation:

Ms. Lucy Gonzalez (UISD employee) donated 2 slightly used large screen tv's valued at approximately \$500.00 ea

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.



Memorandum

To:

Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal

Date:

1/16/2009

Re:

Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during the month of January:

Guillermo & Angeles Abboud - \$75.00 Cheerleader Incentives

Eduardo Salido - \$100.00 Cheerleader Incentives

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment

Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal

Date: 1/23/2009

Re: Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during the month of January:

Carmen Santos - \$50.00 Donation for CSBS Float Committee

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Roylin B. Wilson, Principal Roylin B.

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 16, 2009

The United South High School Stepper Team has received the following donation:

Bank of America

\$ 50.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Stepper Team is very appreciative to the abovementioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Roylin B. Wilson, Principal RSW

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 21, 2009

The United South High School Mariachi Group has received the following donation:

Roylin B. Wilson

\$ 100.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Mariachi Group is very appreciative to the abovementioned organization for the generous donation.



January 21, 2009

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is to inform you that on Friday January 16, 2009 Mariachi Imperial del Sur from United South H.S. performed for a school function for Mrs. Serna appreciation. The group received a donation in the amount of \$100.00 dollars from Roylin Wilson in the form of a check (Check No. 1493).

Thank You,

Roberto Ortiz Mariachi Director United South H.S. Marichi Imperial del Sur



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Roylin B. Wilson, Principal Rew

Subject:

Donation

Date:

February 9, 2009

The United South High School Boys Basketball Team has received the following donation:

News Laredo Hoops

\$ 600.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Boys Basketball Team is very appreciative to the abovementioned organization for the generous donation.

